Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21595 Lake Wenatchee Highway  Leavenworth, WA  98826

(509) 763-3034

October 6, 2010

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by president, Bob Love with 19 members present at 7:00pm.

MINUTES:  Karen moved to approve September minutes and was seconded by Marlene.  The motion was carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Margaret has stepped down as Treasurer.  Bob gave the report.  Yard Sale proceeds: $13,822.13.  No new bills.  Current balance: $16,197.56.  No bake sale amounts at this time.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER: Chief Rod shared that the department has recently responded to four illegal burns.  “Trunk or Treat” will take place again this year on Halloween in Plain.  The new truck should be delivered by the beginning of next month. There was some discussion about holding a hazardous waste collection day for the community.  It will be looked into at a later date.   Rod’s Dad recently passed away and the group offered him our condolences.

Kathy G. thanked everyone for the cards and flowers.

Anita introduced her friend, Jeri Hall.  She is anxious to join the auxiliary.  Judy Kennedy has earned her name tag and it will be ordered!

NEW BUSINESS:  Bob accepted nominations for Treasurer.  Jimi was nominated.  Anita volunteered.  Nancy moved to approve Anita’s nomination.  Karen seconded and the motion carried.

The Pancake Breakfast/Bazaar is December 4. Set up will be Friday, December 3.   Rita, Pat & Linda C. will be in charge of the food.  They are on top of the food permit and will go through our supplies to see what is needed in addition to the food.  All the bazaar tables have been sold. JoAnn’s neighbor has offered to crochet an afghan for the raffle.  Raffle baskets can be dropped off at Plain Grocer and Kathy G. will see that they get to the breakfast.  Pepper will do the flyers.  Members are asked to be prepared to volunteer for a committee/chairperson position at our next meeting.  We will need everyone’s help to be ready.  JoAnn will figure out a sign up sheet to pass around at our next meeting.  We have two more meetings before the breakfast.  

OLD BUSINESS:  Jo thanked the members for all their hard work before, during and after the yard sale.  She especially thanked Pepper, Susan, Ev and Jerry.  Ev has some paperwork for Jo, but was unable to make tonight’s meeting.  

Serve Wenatchee did pick up many of the useable items left after the yard sale.  The books went to the Friends of the Library.  

Sharon G. asked if she could put items in the container.   

The next meeting is Wednesday, November 3 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary.
